
Dear Council

I have been a resident of Church Point for 16 years. Thomas Stephens Reserve at Church Point is a vital public 
space in our community – not only for offshore residents, but also for the communities of Church Point and 
Bayview. Its value and significance is in its non-commercial nature – this is what enables it to function as a 
public space that welcomes a diverse range of residents and visitors. The proposed exterior seating area and 
low wall will dramatically erode the value of this public space and change its character entirely. I do not support 
the expansion of the Pasadena through the western wall. 

I do support the Pasadena development generally and the increased amenity and facilities it brings to the area –
however this should not be at the expense of public space. The Pasadena has adequate access to external areas 
on the waterfront and in my view this part of the development is an unnecessary intrusion into one of the most 
important public spaces in our community. 

Ainslie Murray
137 McCarrs Creek Road
Church Point

Sent: 4/03/2021 9:47:22 AM
Subject: Submission DA Mod2021/0005


